CITY OF ELSBERRY

EMERGENCY SERVICES COMMITTEE

MAY 7, 2018
ELSBERRY CITY HALL

Members of the Emergency Services Committee met on the evening of the above date at Elsberry City Hall, 6:00 pm.  Present were Alderman Hartley, Alderman DeMoulin, Alderman Davis, Mayor Wilch, Police Chief Jeffries & City Clerk Sue Hogarth.
Mayor Wilch called the meeting to order, took roll call and deemed a quorum present. 

Nomination of Emergency Services Committee Chairperson 

A motion was made by Alderman DeMoulin to nominate Alderman Hartley as the Emergency Services Committee Chairperson, seconded by Alderman Davis. 

AYES – All in Favor

NAYS – 0

Motion carried  

Equipment Needs / Upgrades for Elsberry Police Department

Police Chief Jeffries explained to the committee members how the Elsberry Police Department holds various fundraisers throughout the year to help raise money for their equipment needs & upgrades.  Last year, their Trivia night fundraiser raised over $10,000 for new computers in their office and the Elsberry Police calendar sales raises $8-9,000 which goes towards their police vehicles.  They also have a training fund set up from tickets that are issued with $2.00 per ticket going towards police continuing education training. Currently, they are okay with all of their immediate equipment needs.  
Wages for Elsberry Police Officers

There was discussion on the current wages for the Elsberry police officers.  Chief Jeffries is salaried and his full-time officers, Airianna Brewer and Aaron O’Brien make $12 per hour.  His part-time officer, William Watkins makes $10 per hour and he is still in need of hiring another part-time officer which is approved in his budget for 2018.   Emergency Services is budgeted for (3) full-time which includes the salaried position for the police chief and (2) part-time officers.  There has been a lot of overtime paid out over the last 6 months since they have been short a part-time officer.  The full-time officers qualify for benefits and retirement but the part-time officers do not qualify.  
Mayor Wilch has been looking back at old meeting minutes and noticed that about 4 years ago, a Sergeant position made $16 per hour but these wages were cut to $12 per hour and starting wage for a part-time officer was $13 per hour which was cut back to $10 per hour.  These wages haven’t changed since then and it is hard to get good police officers to stay when we can’t pay them well.  We have had the same budget transfer of $160,000 per year since 2009 for Emergency Services.  The fundraising efforts have helped keep their expenses down over the years but can’t be relied upon every year. 
Mayor Wilch checked with a few other municipalities in Lincoln County and none of their police departments run in the “red”.  The police are considered a service that is provided to the city and it’s not meant to be a “money maker” or have a balanced budget.

Alderman DeMoulin agreed that we need to find a way to cut from other areas to increase their wages and make our town safer.  Chief Jeffries would like to keep our Lieutenant and Sergeant here and compensate them well.  Alderman Hartley agreed that it would boost the morale in the police department.  

Chief Jeffries explained that you can work up to 1500 hours without receiving benefits and the part-time officer should only work about 30 hours/week.  Currently, Officer Watkins works 7A-3P,  Officer Brewer and Officer O’Brien work 6P-6A and Chief Jeffries fills in during the day as needed but he would also like to have (1) day per week dedicated to filling out paperwork and reports.  

Alderman DeMoulin asked if there were any grants that could be applied for to help with the police wages and asked if a proposal could be drafted to find money in the current budget.  Mayor Wilch mentioned that there was $7,000 budgeted as a gas/oil expense that could possibly be used to help increase the wages for the officers.  
There was discussion on how much overtime is currently being paid out at time and a half which was estimated at 15 hours every 2 weeks.  If a new part-time officer was hired, that could help out with the staffing and cut back on overtime expenses.  Chief Jeffries has a candidate for a part-time officer position that he sponsored at the academy and this individual is the only officer that has applied for quite a while.  

Mayor Wilch suggested a $1.00 per hour raise for the full-time officers to start under the current budget in order to be competitive with other municipalities.  He stated that in 2014, the City of Elsberry received 300 police calls for the year and today, in 2018, we receive almost 300 calls each month and a majority of those calls are from Section 8 housing.   There was discussion among the committee members about how to make this happen.  
(2) Full Time Officers at 43 hours per week x $12 = $2,064.00

(1) Part Time Officer at 32 hours per week x $10 per hour = $320.00

(1) Part Time Officer at 24 hours per week x $10 per hour = $240.00 





Total of $2624/Week 

There was $2,984 paid in overtime wages from January-April 2018 so the city would save $360 by adding an additional part-time officer.   

A $1.00 per hour raise for the full-time officers would be an increase of $4,472 for the year or $2,236.00 per officer per year.   Chief Jeffries said this $1.00 per hour raise would help build morale and anything is appreciated.  
Alderman Davis asked if the police department was enforcing the new trash ordinance and mentioned a rental property on Riverview that needed to be addressed with an ordinance violation.  Chief Jeffries will get the address from her and check into this.  
A motion was made by Alderman DeMoulin to adjourn the Emergency Services committee meeting, seconded by Alderman Davis.  Meeting adjourned at 6:50PM.  

Respectfully submitted,

Sue Hogarth

City Clerk

City of Elsberry  

